Brule River Riders Snowmobile Club
Twin Gables Restaurant, Brule
April 7, 2016
The April 7, 2016, meeting of the Brule River Riders was called to order by President, Alan Makela at 7:05 pm

The secretary’s report was read and accepted.  

Correspondence:  miscellaneous mail from john Deere, Case and New Holland

Treasurer report was presented and accepted.  Motioned by Bruce Bergsten, seconded by Zac Makela.

Committees:
Groomer/Trails:

· Dave Whitehead and Zac and Al Makela worked on the tractor. 

· Eric Shaefer and Zac Makela closed gates at the Warming Shelter.

· All trail should be closed.  

· Trail 6 Bridge – Everything is a month behind.  April 12 we should have the OK and continue with plans.  These should be done and approved in early May.

· Trail 27 Reroute – Al Makela and Bruce Bergsten met with Dan and Dave Schultz of the Brule River State Forest.  They scoped out the trail and it will travel down the existing rail road grade and go through the woods, over to Bayfield Trail __.  This reroute will only be 0.4 miles long.

· Priem's Bridge – Mark Schroeder should be finishing the paperwork by the end of the week.

· Bennett Road Route - there has been no call back from Barry Carlson.  Bruce Bergsten will pursue.

Northwest Trails Association:  

· NTA will have a booth at Douglas Count Fish and Game League.
If anyone is interested, please call John Deterling.

· Discussion of how the AWSC and NTA by-laws interact with each other.

· Discussion of year end monies and amounts used.


Tri-County Corridor:

· Meeting on Monday, April 11, 2016.

· Discussion of frontage road at Spaulding Rd.  They are still looking at possibly moving the TCC trail.


AWSC Report:

· John Deterling reported on the annual convention.  There were about 700 in attendance.

· There were 61,966 trail passes sold through NTA and 55,381 sold through DNR for a total of 117,374.  This will results in about $1,173,400 going into the trail fund.
There are 24 new clubs.  John reported on the number of members in each of the clubs in Douglas County.


Social:

· nothing
Unfinished Business:
· Hats – Bruce Bergsten has some club member had and needs to order Groomer hats.

· Club By-laws – still working on them

· Landowners' Appreciation Dinner – April 21 at Twin Gables.
RSVP by April 13 if you want ribs.
Gas cards will be purchased for landowners.

New Business:
· Club sled – returned from Ernie's Welding and is stored at Ken Clausen's.  He will have room for the second sled in a little bit.

· Trail 235 – we have received the OK from Carl Gustafson to make a turn around for the groomer.

· Discussion of purchasing a small chain saw for about the same price as last one purchased.  Motioned by Bob Peltonen and seconded by Bruce Bergsten.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,

Donna Bergsten

Next Meeting:   May 5, 2016 at 7:00 pm at Twin Gables
